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THE CATHOLIC COMMUNITY OF GLOUCESTER & ROCKPORT                           PENTECOST SUNDAY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

INSTRUMENTS OF CHRIST 
REFLECTIONS ON THE PEACE PRAYER OF SAINT FRANCIS OF ASSISI 

 

A Book Study & Faith Sharing Group for Adults  
Begins Thursday, June 22nd at 7:00pm 

 

The summer season is a great time to stretch out on your favorite lawn chair with a cool 
drink and a good book. Itõs also a great time to refresh and renew our spiritual lives. This 
year, in celebration of the Assisi Projectõs 10th Anniversary (2007-2017), Father Jim and Cliff 
are offering a series of adult faith formation programs designed to help us better understand 
the life and legacy of Saint Francis of Assisi, his influence on Pope Francis and the Catholic 
Church, and the timeless traditions of Franciscan prayer and spirituality.  
 

This series continues with òThe Summer Readó, a three-week book study and faith sharing 
program during which participants will read together and share their reactions to 
òInstruments of Christ: Reflections on the Peace Prayer of Saint Francis of Assisió by Father 
Albert Haase, OFM. This little book (only 81 pages) offers a brief but powerful introduction 
to the deep spirituality of the so -called òPeace Prayer.ó It also challenges readers to truly 
become peacemakers in our homes, parishes, and troubled world. 
 

All adult parishioners are invited to join us for this special program which will run on three 
consecutive Thursday evenings: June 22nd, June 29th, and July 6th in Saint Anthony Chapel 
(located on the corner of Saint Louis Avenue and Farrington Avenue in Gloucester). Each 
evening will begin with Eucharistic Adoration at 6:00pm, followed by Benediction of the 
Blessed Sacrament at 6:45pm. Our òSummer Readó sessions will begin promptly at 7:00pm 
with Evening Prayer from the Liturgy of the Hours. After our time of prayer, Cliff will brief-
ly introduce the readings for the week. This format will provide our group with plenty of 
time for discussion, questions, and faith sharing. Our gatherings will conclude with Night 
Prayer and a Final Blessing. 
 

A donation of $20.00 is requested from those who can afford it, along with a sincere commit-
ment to read the book and come prepared to ask questions and offer personal impressions 
and insights about one of the most powerful prayers ever composed. If you are interested in 
joining us, please contact Cliff Garvey at 978-281-4820 or cgarvey@ccgronline.com. In order 
to ensure that we have an adequate number of books on hand, please register by Monday, 
June 19th. Please join us! All are invited! All are welcome! 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  
Fourth Annual Summer Retreat  

The Little Flowers of Saint Francis & Pope Francis 
Monday, August 7th through Friday, August 11th at 7:00pm  

Saint Anthony Chapel  
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THE CATHOLIC COMMUNITY OF GLOUCESTER & ROCKPORT             JUNE 4, 2017 

OUR PASTORõS MESSAGE 
 

_____________________ 

 

OUR THIRD ANNIVERSARY  
 

This weekend, the Catholic Church celebrates Pentecost: the fiftieth day after the Resurrection of the Lord 
when Godõs Holy Spirit descended upon the disciples and gave them the strength to spread the Good News of 
Christ throughout the world. Also this weekend, the Catholic Community of Gloucester & Rockport celebrates 
our third anniversary: the 1,095th day since the good and faithful people of Holy Family Parish and Our Lady 
of Good Voyage Parish began their journey together as a community united in prayer, fellowship, and service.  
 

During these three years together, we have experienced some ups and downs. We have lost some old friends. 
And we have made many new friends. We have passed through some dark valleys. And we have ascended 
some heavenly heights. We have faced some towering challenges. And we have celebrated many miracles. But 
whatever the task, whatever test, and whatever the trial, we have stood together (more and more together) as a 
people dedicated to living the Gospel, sharing Godõs love, and rebuilding the Church. One thing is for sure: 
the people of Gloucester and Rockport never, ever give up and they never, ever abandon their church! 
 

Sometimes people ask: How do you do this? How do you keep up the pace? How do you manage all of the 
confessions, all of the funerals, all of the home visits, all of the weddings, all of the Masses, all of the meetings, 
and all of the challenges associated with being the pastor (and only full time priest) responsible for more than 
fifteen thousand parishioners? Sometimes I answer with a laugh or a shrug. Sometimes I ask for prayers. But 
hereõs the real answer: itõs because of you. I am able to preside over all of the funerals and weddings and 
Masses because of youñbecause of your prayers, because of your support, and because of your trust. I am 
able to answer all of the questions, make all of the home visits, and shoulder all of the responsibilities of being 
the pastor of our two parishes because of youñbecause of your generosity, because of your dedication, and 
because of your love for the Church. 
 

Sometimes being your pastor is not easy. Sometimes I get frustrated. I get lonely. I miss my friends, my par-
ents, and my godparents. Sometimes I miss my brother and my sister. I miss my nephew and my nieces. 
Sometimes I lose track of time and realize that there arenõt enough hours in a day to do what needs to be done. 
But time and time again, I am strengthened by the fact that I am never alone. To be sure, the Lord is with me. 
And so are all of you. During the past three years, not a day has passed when a fellow parishioner has not 
deepened my faith, encouraged my priesthood, or offered me a helping hand that reminds me that the Lord 
works through each and every one of us, each and every day. 
 

Last month, at a gallery in Tenants Harbor, Maine, I came across a painting entitled òThe Shepherd Heading 
Homeó by Kris Johnson (see cover). For me, this beautiful painting illustrates our journey together as disciples. 
Note that the shepherd does not lead his flock as a grand marshal might lead a parade. Instead, the shepherd 
leads from behind. He walks among his sheep, beside his sheep, and with his sheep every step of the way. He 
seeks to ensure that not a single sheep is ever left behind. This is my job as your pastor: to walk with you dur-
ing times of trial and triumph; to celebrate with you during times of happiness and joy; to cry with you during 
times of grief and tragedy; and to ensure that all are welcome and that not a single soul is ever left behind. 
 

To be sure, I am not perfect. Far from it. During the past three years, I have made more than my fair share of 
mistakes. For these mistakes and for those yet to come, I offer you and our Lord a humble and sincere apology. 
At the same time, let us rejoice in our progress. Let us celebrate the good works of our many ministries and 
service organizations. Let us give thanks for the dedication of our pastoral team and for the hard work of our 
volunteers. As our journey continues, I invite you to walk with me and with your fellow parishioners into the 
futureñtogether! Let us march on blessed by our Father in Heaven, redeemed by the Risen Lord, and 
strengthened by the Holy Spirit ñtogether! Let us forge ahead as a community united in prayer, fellowship, 
and serviceñtogether! And let us renew our commitment today and every day to live the Gospel, to share 
Godõs love and mercy, and to build-up and strengthen the Church here in Gloucester & Rockportñtogether! 
 

Peace, blessings, and many thanks to all, 
Father Jim 
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PRAYER, FELLOWSHIP, AND SERVICE 
____________________ 

 

HOLY FAMILY WOMENõS GUILD 
Tuesday, June 6th at 6:00pm 

 

Established in 2005, the Holy Family Womenõs Guild 
brings together women of all ages and backgrounds in 
prayer, fellowship, and service to our parish and commu-
nity. Throughout the year, the Womenõs Guild hosts 
many fundraising events and social gatherings, including 
our famous bake sales, the Christmas Fair, and the Straw-
berry Festival.  
 

The Guildõs final meeting of the year is scheduled for 
Tuesday, June 6th at 6:00pm in Saint Ann Church Hall. 
This will be a time to socialize, brainstorm ideas for the 
upcoming year, and collect membership dues. Dinner will 
be served. Reservations are required; and a $10 donation 
is requested per person. For more information, please con-
tact Lydia Bertolino at bertolino4@msn.com or 978-281-
4279. All are invited! All are welcome!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ASSISI PROJECT SPRING RAFFLE 

SWEET KISSES HAND PAINTED ICON  
Tickets Available Through June 11th!  

 

Now through June 11th, the Assisi Project is sponsoring a 
Spring Raffle for a beautiful hand painted icon called 
òSweet Kissesó which beautifully depicts Our Blessed 
Mother holding her Son. Throughout the Christian world, 
icons are venerated as windows into heaven and are 
known to be powerful instruments of divine grace and 
miracles. This particular icon was handcrafted in Greece 
using traditional tempera paint and gold leaf. It was 
blessed on the relics of Saint Spyridon the Wonderworker, 
a third century saint whose incorrupt relics are believed to 
be the source of many miracles. 
 

All proceeds from the Assisi Projectõs Spring Raffle will be 
donated to the Saint Vincent de Paul Society. A donation 
of $1.00 per ticket is requested. We hope to raise $2,000! So 
far, we have raised just over $1,000. Tickets can be pur-
chased after various daily and weekend Masses; at our 
parish offices; and by contacting Cliff Garvey at 978-281-
4820 or cgarvey@ccgronline.com. Thank you for your gen-
erous support of the Assisi Projectõs Spring Raffle and the 
Saint Vincent de Paul Society! 

 

PENTECOST SUNDAY 
____________________ 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PENTECOST SUNDAY  
SEQUENCE OF THE HOLY SPIRIT  

 

Come, Holy Spirit, come!  
And from your celestial home  

shed a ray of light divine!  
Come, Father of the poor! 

Come, within our bosoms shine.  
You, of comforters the best; 

You, the soulõs most welcome guest; 
Sweet refreshment here below; 
In our labor, rest most sweet; 
Grateful coolness in the heat; 
Solace in the midst of woe. 

O most blessed Light divine,  
Shine within these hearts of yours, 

And our inmost being fill!  
Where you are not, we have naught, 
Nothing good in deed or thought,  

Nothing free from taint of ill.  
Heal our wounds, our strength renew;  

On our dryness pour your dew;  
Wash the stains of guilt away; 

Bend the stubborn heart and will;  
Melt the frozen, warm the chill;  
Guide the steps that go astray. 

On the faithful, who adore  
And confess you, evermore. 

In your sevenfold gift descend;  
Give them virtueõs sure reward; 
Give them your salvation, Lord;  
Give them joys that never end. 

Amen! Alleluia!  
 

A PRAYER TO THE HOLY SPIRIT  
 

Come, Holy Spirit, into my heart,  
so that I might see 

the things that are of God. 
Come Holy Spirit, into my mind,  

so that I might know  
the things that are of God. 

Come, Holy Spirit, into my soul,  
so that I might belong only to God.  

Come, Holy Spirit, into my life,  
sanctify all that I think, say, and do,  

so that all will be for the Glory of God.  
Amen! Alleluia!  


